
Governor Snyder’s FY 2016 Budget Recommendation
CAREER AND TECHNICAL EDUCATION 

AND SKILLED TRADES INITIATIVES
“Tomorrow’s opportunities cannot be realized with yesterday’s skills. 
It’s time to develop the next generation of talent.” -Governor Snyder

IN THE BUDGET

THE GOALS

	 Next year’s budget proposal includes new investments of nearly $36 million dollars for enhanced 
educational opportunities, college and career planning, and skilled trades training. Combined with 
existing programs, next year’s budget proposes more than $83 million for career and technology 

	 education and skilled trades initiatives.

1) Increase Opportunities for Students to Pursue Career Choices
	 The Career and Technical Education (CTE) early/middle college initiative is a five-year high school program 

that will offer students the opportunity to earn a high school diploma and either an associate degree, 
	 technical certification, transferable college credits or participation in a registered apprenticeship. 

2) Improve Access to Planning Tools and Information about 
Career Planning

	 Increased funding to the Michigan College Access 
	 Network will be used to hire more recently-graduated 

college advisors to assist high school counselors.

	 A proposed pilot statewide awareness campaign will 
help increase information about career and technical 
education and opportunities to earn college credit in 
advance of high school graduation.

	 Encourage community colleges to actively participate 
in the Michigan Transfer Wizard, a website that allows 
students to see how classes at each institution will transfer 
to another institution.

3) Provide Opportunities to Improve Existing Skills 
    and Learn New In-Demand Skills
	 Double funding for the Skilled Trades Training Fund to 

enable employers to design training for potential 
	 employees.

	 The MAT2 initiative calls for advanced technical training 
in systems-based manufacturing and information 

	 technologies.

	 Enhanced re-employment opportunities will focus on expanded apprenticeship opportunities for workers at 
high risk of exhausting unemployment benefits. 

	 Support is provided for the retooling of credentials received by new Americans in their country of origin, so 
they can more easily transition to employment with Michigan businesses. 

   BY THE NUMBERS:
 Existing related Skilled Trades 
 programs= $47.6 million

 Career and Technical 
 Education Early/Middle 
 College Programs= $17.8 million

 Student outreach, career 
 planning, and dual enrollment 
 enhancements= $4.3 million

 Skilled Trades training 
 programs that will bridge 
 the talent gap= $10 million

Grand total= $83 million
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